# **Nettle News**

Nettle Middle School... Home of the Knights! January 13th, 2020

#### **IMPORTANT DATES**

### JANUARY 13th - JANUARY 17th

ACCESS Testing for all English Language Learners

#### JANUARY 14th

Site Council Meeting 4:45pm-5:45pm\*
\*Please note change in date.
Basketball Game at Sacred Heart

#### **JANUARY 15th**

Half-Day 11am Dismissal Periods 1, 2, 3

#### JANUARY 16th

Basketball Game at Whittier

#### JANUARY 20th

Martin Luther King Jr. Day, No School

### **JANUARY 23rd**

Grade 6 Career Fair Grade 8 HHS Field Trip Grade 6 Parent Dinner 6pm

## DOJO THEME OF THE WEEK

Each week we will have a theme for students to earn Class Dojo points in addition to their usual points. The theme for this week is *Perseverance*.

#### MORNING DROP-OFF

Families driving students to school must use the back entrance at Golden Hill Ave. Students may not not be dropped off in the front of the building as it causes unsafe traffic issues with the buses. Drop off is 8:05am-8:25am.

# FROM THE GUIDANCE DEPARTMENT

The 8th grade tour of Haverhill High School has been rescheduled to Thursday, January 23rd. All 8th graders are expected to attend. We'll be leaving Nettle at 8:45am and returning at 11:15am.

The Whittier Tech. application deadline is Wednesday, January 15th. Please let us know if you have any questions about the online application process. The interviews will be held at Nettle School on February 10th and February 11th during school hours. We will be meeting with all applicants the week of February 3rd to give them their scheduled interview date and time. We'll also help prepare them with practice interview questions.

Interviews for Essex Tech. will take place at Nettle on March 4th at 8:30am.

On January 23rd, the 6th grade will be participating in a career fair, hosted by the Haverhill Public-Private Partnership (HP3). More information to follow....

Over the next month, we will be doing minute meetings with all 6th grade students during their Specials. The purpose of these brief meetings is to check in with students to see how their school year is going. If you have any questions, please don't hesitate to contact us.